District II

Report for the NAR Board Meeting

Presenting couple strength

Steven and Marilyn Lange    3rd 

James and Lisa Schmidgall   3rd
Brett and Kimberly Carlson   1st
Dave and Jean Dobbelstein    2nd on LOA

Ralph and Judi Golnick         3rd
John and Connie Heins      Clergy

Jim and Suzie Koch               W1

John and Cindy Meyerhofer  W1

Ken and Julie Semento           2nd
Brian and Annika Piazza        2nd
Herb and Betty Doller            W2

Allen and Jeannine Gray  Deselected

Roger and Chris Williams      3rd
Laird and Winnie Engle     Clergy

Arnie and Sue Kaestner         3rd 

Richard and Connie Buch      3rd
Rick and Jody Nielsen            2nd
Dan and Judy Teuscher      Clergy

John and Kate Thoelke           1st
Dick and Jane Knecht            3rd 

Jim and Dawn Daume           W1 on 11/10 Deeper

Clergy couples                              3

First set couples                            5

Second set couples                        5  one is on LOA due to illness

Third set couples                           7

                                                 ------  

                             Total               20

After 15 years of service as a presenting couple in Texas and one time as District II Lay Contact couple Allen and Jeannine Gray have informed us that they wish to deselect They decided it was time to discern what God is calling them to do at this point in their lives. They confirmed that they intend to continue to participate in Community and support the ministry outside of weekends.

As you can see the presenting couple count in our District is on the rise. Both Texas and St. Louis Mo. Is showing growth, Aside from Jim and Dawn Daume who attended a deeper in November of last year. There are three other couples working with Connie and Richard Buch. STLA APCC.
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In Texas Mel and Hattie Hammer who have served as Clergy contact for several years (NOT PRESENTERS) have been replaced by Larry and Cyndi Knobloch (formerly a lay presenting couple in Houston have accepted the call and are now the new Clergy Contact. They left LME to attend Seminary and have moved to Bowie (pronounced BOO-E not Bow-e) Larry is pastor at St. Marks Lutheran There. They are currently not presenters but have a heart for LME and the ministry and will be a strong addition to the Texas team! They will be attending an anniversary Weekend soon. 

Weekends held in District since last NAR Board meeting

Four weekends were held with a total of 46 couples encountered

September 17-19 2010 Central Illinois Area 

October 15-17, 2010 Northern Illinois Area 

November 5-7, 2010 STL  

November 12-14 DWF

Activities in District II

There are a lot of things going on in District II these days, The International Family Reunion committee is hard at work planning the Reunion, Roger and Chris Williams are the co-chairmen together with Dan and Charlotte Ricks. A full report of their activities is presented to the NAR Board under a separate cover.

  We that is all of LME are seeing a gradual decay of our active areas, In District II there were three active areas in Texas, now there is one. Illinois at one time had two CIA and NIA. Now there is one as CIA is considered an outreach of STL. Northwest Indiana was once an active area also but has now become an outreach to NIA. Kansas City was once a thriving area, and has become fallow. Just looking around our districts we see many opportunities for growth. In District II we are taking a positive step in attempting to wake up sleeping areas.

As a means to accomplishing that task the executive leadership team of this District established a new Board position and we called it District II Outreach. The initial goal will be to establish a set of work instructions with reporting responsibilities. The details of the program will be discussed at the District II Board meeting to be Held the second weekend of March.  Hopefully we will identify areas of opportunity and we expect to make assignments of committees leading to Positive results. We will be prepared to present the complete program by the next NAR Board meeting this summer. Along with our success stories!!
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Sickness and Distress

  Many of you may know of Dave and Jean Dobbelstein, they have served in several loving tasks within LME. Aside from being a second set presenting couple they were responsible for publicity, it was through Dave's perseverance that we have adopted the policy of telling the participating couples the Dollar value of the weekend prior to them attending a weekend. Dave and Jean served as Lay Contact for many years more that two as is recommended. Dave had developed a formula of success in inviting couples on a weekend by using the Internet sending information to all of the Lutheran Churches in Northern Illinois, and then he expanded it to the Methodist church. Dave and Jean headed up the publicity including the Spirit of the Windy City that later became the Spirit of Northern Illinois. Their foresight included establishing a web page that many other Areas duplicated with Dave's lead.

Why you ask is this appearing in the NAR report? It is because we are about to loose a strong supporter of Marriage Encounter. Jean Dobbelstein has Cancer throughout her body, it started in her Kidney’s, after the diagnosis, Jean elected to have the one most affected removed to avoid Chemo and Radiation treatments. But recently her Cancer was found to be in the Second Kidney the one thought to be clear at the time of the removal of the affected one, now the second kidney is full of Cancer and the disease has and has spread to her bones. To those of you who visited with her at the time of the NAR Board meeting last year, Jean is in the same facility that she was when you last saw her. Many of you have been receiving a detailed analysis of Jean's slow slide to returning to her maker. We all wish a word of prayer be sent out in her behalf and a prayer for Dave to have calm and peace. Many couples travel this road with us but when we loose a willing worker it remains very difficult for those who are left behind. Jean is a very wonderful person and we have been blessed to know her!

Presenting Couples update Deeper Aug 2009

Three of the five couples attending the Deeper in August of 2009 are actively participating in LME.

John and Kate Thoelke from the St. Louis Area have completed their first set talks. 

John and Cindy Meyerhofer have their eyes set on presenting their first weekend on the April weekend in NIA.

Jim and Suzie Koch will most likely present their first weekend later this year in July or October, depending on the registrations. 

The other two couples, both from Texas; one being a Clergy determined that being a presenting couple was not for them, and the fifth couple never responded to any attempts at communication after they returned home from the Deeper.
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Other News

Laird Engle Retired in January and Laird and Winnie will now be available to present weekends in District II. 

 Arnie and Sue Kaestner presented on the recent Dallas Weekend.

 Roger and Chris Williams were invited to participate in their local Catholic Section meeting (like our District meeting this past fall, where they met some great-dedicated couples and were able to receive and share some good ideas.

St. Louis held an LME community picnic eight couples attended; they also held an Epiphany Party on Sunday Jan. 8 and had 15 couples attend. On Sunday January 15-16 was the annual Romantic getaway with 20 couples registered.                            

Submitted By:

Ralph & Judi Golnick

John & Connie Heins
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